
 
 
 

Committee Meeting 

 
Date: Monday, 1st May, 2023 

 
Time: 6.00 pm 

 
Venue: Containers 

 
Agenda 

 

Present: 

 

Craig Wyllie, Tony Verry, Ian Smith, Gary Brennan, Stacey Skilton, Stu 
Dawson, Alex Cave, Jac Wadrope, Nic Holland, Nick Bayley 

 
 

Apologies: 

 

 
Inwards Correspondence 

 
Kara Orviss & Mitch Jackson membership email 

 
Ian Smith – Jay Mason Life Membership Nomination 
 

Simon Cowan – Ian Smith Life Membership Nomination 
 
 

 

Outwards Correspondence 
 

 
 

 
 
 



Review of Previous Minutes 

 

Minutes were distributed to the committee via email. 
 

Moved: Gary, 2nd Alex 

 

Presidents Report - Stu Dawson 

 
No presidents report. 

 
Moved: Gary, 2nd Jac 

 

Vice President Report 

 

No vice president 
 

 

Treasurers And Financial Report - Nic 

Holland 

 

Accounts sent to committee members. 
 

Moved: Stu, 2nd Gary 

 
Club Captains Report – Stacey 

Margerison 

 

Short and sweet as things seem to be a little quieter currently, with one last 
rep fixture this coming weekend and no interclub currently being played. 

Senior club days too are a little lighter on numbers but could just be that 
there have been other things on, local tournaments and nationals come to 

mind. 
 

Monday nights are still getting a few players which is great. 
 

Goodluck to Alex who is representing us at Rosebowl this coming weekend. 
Thanks for Russell, Gary, Alex, and myself for meeting with the LOVE Tennis 

crew. No word on the video yet, but I for one am in no rush to see that! 
 

The Charity Tournament Ari and myself were organising was played on 
Saturday at HB Lawn. The day went really well, lots of amazing sponsors, 

helpers and players (106), on the day and some great tennis too. So far, we 

have raised just under $14,000, with bar profits still to come. 
 



The port-a-loo is in place (thanks Stu and Craig) and while it’s not getting a 

lot of use, with the TSA coming in to their busy time of year with Football 

and Harriers, I can see it being utilised more often with Saturday afternoon 
drinks perhaps being in the NOW Container a little more often than usual. 

 
Prizegiving is set for Friday May 26, 6pm. This is my next task to organise, 

along with all the engraving. Any other helpers?? 
 

I will be putting out a newsletter in the next week (or so), anything you want 
added let me know. So far will be Club Champs results, Prizegiving, Club 

Merc and the usual promotions. 
 

Stacey 
CLUB CAPTAIN 

 
Moved: Gary, 2nd Stu 

 

Membership Managers Report - Tony 
Verry 

 
Not too much from the membership side of things. 

Have had a couple of enquiries about joining up from people new to the area, 

hope to see them at club days soon, and also Miriama and Felix have finally 
been able to move here from Auckland, some of you will remember meeting 

them at a club day a fair while ago. Welcome to Miriama and Felix. 
Ian has given me a couple of Juniors to chase over the past few weeks, just 

have one outstanding as far as I am aware. 
So we are at 240 paid Juniors and just over 200 Seniors with a couple and 

possibly another to come soon. 
I am currently (now that the Junior Saturday morning season has finished) 

cleaning up the database again. I am down to just over 100 members to de-
lete, 90 of these Juniors who have not returned this year and may not have 

been for the last two years, as this database had never been cleaned up until 
this season when I removed older than two year non paid members earlier. 

I have been away a bit in April, may have only made one club day, which 
was pretty light in numbers, but still seems to be lots of different groups hit-

ting at different times. 

 
Thanks 

 
Tony 

 
 

Moved: Tony, 2nd Craig 

 

Coach's Report - Jac Wardrope 

 

 
GREENDALE TENNIS CLUB 



COACHES REPORT - APRIL 

 

Hi all, 
 

Not much to report now that the official season is now over and with school 
holidays only just behind us. 

 
Went up to Auckland in the first week of the school holidays to complete my 

third face to face block of the Club Pro course. Trip was good, learnt heaps, 
good to swap ideas with other coaches. One left in July then a heap of 

homework and I’m all done. 
 

After school coaching for the winter term is looking as busy as term 1 and 2. 
I’m doing more hours, Heath a few less as he’s back full-time relieving at 

Taradale Intermediate and has some rugby coaching commitments over the 
next two terms. 

 

I’m back working for Tennis Eastern on Fridays too now (JDG). 
 

That’s it I think. 
 

Jac Wardrope 
 

Head Coach - Greendale Tennis Club 
 

 
Moved: Craig, 2nd Gary 

  
 

Junior Coordinators Report - Ian Smith 

 

Season has finished for Saturday morning tennis, so a short report. 

 
April Tennis Holiday Programme was completed in the first week of the school 

holidays: The three sessions were well received by players and parents. 
Around 18 attended each morning. Thanks to Alex Cave and Christine Huang 

who assisted with coaching. 
 

Junior Prize giving is again being combined with Senior Prize giving on Friday 
26 May starting at 6pm. 

 

Envisage Saturday mornings restarting either Saturday September 2nd or 9th. 
Holidays a week earlier than past few years. Preference is 2nd September. 

Starting 9th only gives 2 weeks before holidays (usually we need 3). 
However, the 2nd may clash with Continuous Spouting Spring Tournament? 

Monday Singles to restart the Monday after Saturday mornings restart. 
 

Ian Smith 

Junior Co-Ordinator / Coach 

 



 

Moved: Craig, 2nd Gary 
 

TSA 
 

Stocktake on keys 

 

Tennis Eastern 

 
 

 

Health and Safety 

 

 

 
Funding Resolutions 

 

 
General Business 

 
Life Membership Applications - Do some research into these applicants before 

the next meeting.  
 

Rubbish Bins - Get a junior helper to empty it after Saturday mornings. 
Terms 1 and 4.  

 
Kara Orviss & Mitch Jackson memberships - Paid for next year and Tony is 

going to walk them through getting them a door code.  
 

Club Awards:  

 
• Club Spirit - Norma Ching 

 
• Interclub Player of the Year - Ryan Lynch 

 
• Most Improved Male - Oscar Wylie 

 
• Most Improved Female - Carola Laurs 

 
 

Buster’s death  - Stacey is going to do a card to give them on Saturday.  And 
there will be a minutes silence on Saturday.  

 
Ray Burney - Make sure he will be happy to keep going.  And Ian Smith is 

going to get him to prize giving.   



 

Portaloos - Key is in the club day box and only open for club day.  Or it can 

be opened up for special events.  Put a padlock on that gate so people can't 
jump the fence and get in there.   

 
Net repairs - costing a lot to get them repaired.  Better to get new nets. 

Going to get junior net repaired.  
 

Signage - Craig going to get examples to show members.  
 

Calendar - Craig had a meeting with Jac to sort out a calendar for the year.  
 

Quote on Plumbing - $2200 to get a 900 mm filtered tap.  Going to try and 
get funding for it.   Going to accept the quote conditional on funding.  

 
Meeting Closes At: 6.48 pm 

 

 
 

 
 


